LOXLEY PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD AT LOXLEY SCHOOL 

ON 18th MARCH 2013 AT 7.30 P.M.

PRESENT:     P. Morris, (Chairman), G. Jones, P. Gregory Hood, P. Jennings, K Osborne, and 
                       I. Seccombe.
IN ATTENDANCE:
W. Gadd (Clerk), P. Ward (WRCC)
1. APOLOGIES
There were no apologies
2. DISCLOSURE OF INTERESTS IN ANY ITEM ON THE AGENDA
Councillors were reminded that they are required to disclose an interest in any item on the Agenda. 
3. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
The Minutes of the meeting held on 21st January 2013 were read and approved as a correct record.
4. PRESENTATION ON HOUSING NEEDS SURVEYS 
Phil Ward, Rural Housing Enabler, Warwickshire Rural Community Council gave a short presentation on Housing Needs Surveys and gave advice as to whether it would be appropriate for Loxley to undertake such a survey. He explained that it was a free survey undertaken and managed by WRCC The only assistance that the Parish Council would have to provide was to arrange the delivery of the survey to each household.
It was agreed that the Parish Council should consider the possibility of a survey for Loxley and the matter is to be place on the agenda for discussion at the next meeting.

The Chairman thanked Phil Ward for his presentation.

5. MATTERS ARISING
5.1. Advertisement sign outside Wynn’s Cottage

P. Morris reported that the advertisement sign outside Wynn’s Cottage has been removed.

5.2. Diamond Jubilee Oak

P. Morris reported that the slate plaque has now been installed on the village green.

5.3 Flood Saxs
The Clerk reported that Mrs Beverley had not used the flood saxs and that they had now been returned. Therefore, it was not necessary to purchase a further supply. P. Morris will arrange for the empty sand bags stored in the church to be transferred to the outbuilding so that all flood relief items are stored in the same place.

5.4. Hedges
P. Morris reported that the hedge at Corner House has been trimmed.
6. ADOPTION OF REVISED STANDING ORDERS

The Clerk presented new Standing Orders in the updated format provided by NALC for adoption by the Parish Council. P. Gregory Hood proposed that the revised Standing Orders should be adopted. This proposal was seconded by K. Osborne and agreed unanimously. A copy of the new Standing Orders was given to each Councillor. G. Jones will place a copy on the village website.
7. FINANCE

7.1 The Clerk’s Report
The Clerk reported that on 1st March 2013, the Parish had reconciled cash funds of £15510.16 held with Lloyds TSB Bank. 

The following payments were approved:
H M Revenue & Customs


3 months PAYE


  £75.00

W. A. Gadd




6 months clerk’s salary


 £600.00

W. A. Gadd




postage stamps for year


   £45.00

7.2 Retrospective Confirmation of Payment

The Council confirmed retrospectively the following payments that had been made since the last meeting:

Grapevine Account



parish magazine



 £140.00

Staples





toners & stationery


 £135.40
Warwickshire County Council


ground maintenance playing field
 £373.44

Warwickshire County Council


hire of school



   £72.00

W A Gadd




R Mole work in cemetery

 £100.00

8. PLANNING APPLICATIONS
The Clerk advised that there were no new planning applications and no outstanding matters.

9. LOXLEY PARK DEVELOPMENT WELLESBOURNE
The Clerk advised that some of the Councillors had met with Henry Chapman of Barwood Developments on 6th March. Mr Chapman was providing further papers and it was agreed that these should be examined and the matter discussed at a separate meeting. The date for this meeting was provisionally fixed as 3rd April at 7.30 p.m.
10. COMMUNITY GOVERNANCE REVIEW

The Clerk advised that, following the petition being presented to Alderminster Parish Council, they had withdrawn their support for the proposed boundary change. As a result, the Stratford District Council Elections Reference Committee had decided not to support the proposal and would not be recommending it to the Audit Committee on 25th March. However, they were supporting our request to increase the number of parish councillors from five to six.
11. COMMUNITY ORCHARD

P. Morris reported that Richard Dancer had now done the roterra work.
The Clerk reported that, following the visit to the Tysoe orchard on the 16th February, she had made enquiries of the Council’s insurance company. They had advised that, our Employers Liability Insurance would cover voluntary workers on the orchard, if they were directly employed and supervised by the Parish Council. In addition, the Parish Council would need to conform with Health and Safety regulations. 
It was decided that there should be a discussion on the viability of the proposed orchard at the Annual Parish Meeting and additional volunteers should be sought.
P. Morris advised that Richard Dancer had suggested that the best course would be to plant trees in the autumn when there would be fewer problems with watering.

P. Jennings said that he would now arrange for a stone picking session probably on 30th March.
12. ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

It was agreed that the date of the Annual Parish Meeting should be changed from 1st May to 23rd April. The organisation of the meeting will be discussed on 3rd April.

13. VILLAGE WEBSITE
G. Jones said that he would be reviewing and updating the village website and asked that the Councillors look at the website prior to the next meeting when any suggestions and ideas will be discussed.
14. CORRESPONDENCE

The Council has received a copy of a letter that Mrs Ilona Johnson-Gibbs has written to County Highways concerning a dangerous traffic incident on the junction at the bottom of the village. She had asked that a ‘halt’ sign be installed and Highways have responded saying that they would investigate a ‘give way’ sign when funding and staff resources allow. The Council felt that some improvement might be made to the white road markings. As I Seccombe will be meeting with Jeff Morris of County Highways shortly, she volunteered to discuss it with him.
15. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

15.1. Dates of Meetings

It was agreed that the Annual Parish Council Meeting should be on 13th May. Other council meetings will be on 8th July 2013, 2nd September 2013, 21st October 2013, 9th December 2013, 20th January 2014, and 17th March 2014. The Annual Parish Meeting will be on 30th April 2014.

15.2 Play Area Inspection

The Play Area Inspection has still not taken place and the Clerk will chase Digley Associates.

15.3 Community Forum

G. Jones reported on the Community Forum that he attended on 5th March. The next forum is on 11th June at Tysoe. P. Gregory Hood will check whether he would be able to attend.

16. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next meeting of the Parish Council is scheduled for Monday, 13th May 2013 at 7.30 p.m. and will be held at Loxley School. The meeting closed at 9.30 p.m.
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